Cessna Township Regular

March 11, 2024

The board of Cessna Township Trustees opened in regular session on Monday, March 11th, 2024 at 7:00
P.M. at the township hall with the fiscal officer and all trustees present. The minutes from the previous
meeting were read along with the presentation of the monthly financial reports. Mr. Vermillion moved to
accept all reports as presented. Mr. Hull seconded the motion with all voting aye.

The board heard from the following guests: Michael Kassler and Kathy Kelley, Hardin County
commissioner candidates.

Rich Williams, Hardin County Sheriff’s Deputy asked the trustees for permission to place a mobile
sheriff’s office command center in the Cessna Township parking lot during the upcoming solar eclipse
event. He asked that the township allow placement of the trailer from 4/6 through 4/9. He also asked for
access to the restroom in the township hall. Mr. Eibling moved to approve the request with Mr. Vermillion
seconding. All voted aye.

Mark Schwemer presented his monthly zoning update. He indicated that he was in the process of contacting
the new owner of the triangle property to offer him the counties offer of razing the structure under the grant
program. Mr. Schwemer also noted that he is preparing dates for the zoning board to meet about reviewing
the townships zoning regulations.

Mr. Vermillion moved to donate $75 to the Hardin County Fireworks display as done in previous years.
Mr. Eibling seconded the motion with all voting yes.

The board received pricing on chip/seal on TR 90 from CR95 to CR135 and TR 105 from TR 90 to CR135
using #8 stone from the Hardin County Engineer’s office. The estimate for TR 90 is $63,463.41 and the TR
105 estimate is $19,077.35. Mr. Eibling moved to proceed with the projects by way of force account with
the Hardin County Engineer. Mr. Vermillion seconded with all voting aye.

It was noted that repairs have been made to the Freightliner truck that went out of service earlier this
winter. The truck was towed to Stoops Express for repairs.

The John Deere tractor has also been serviced and is ready for the mowing season.
The annual township cleanup day scheduled for Saturday April 6 2024 from 8:00 until noon is scheduled

to coincide with a community open house for the new township building.

The following voucher packets were presented for board approval and payment:

Check#

5377 Craig Eibling $ 899.81 5378 Bill Hull $ 899.81
5379 Wes Potter $ 832.97 5380 Mark Schwemer $ 149.53
5381  Chris Vermillion $ 888.98 5382  Ohio Deferred Comp. $ 400.00
5383 OPERS $1,211.56 5384  Stoops Freightliner $1,673.32
5385 Central Ohio Farmers $ 589.60 5386 MedMutual Life $ 56.40
5387 NAPA $ 167.77 5388 Hardin Freedom Celeb. $§ 75.00
5389 — 5393 VOID 5394  Visa $ 432.66
5395 Ohio Treasurer State  $ 60.00 5396 Hardin Regional Plan. $ 400.80
5397 Hardin Engineer $ 62.07 5398 Mid Ohio Energy $ 178.96

5399 Bobbo Enterprises $ 645.78

Mr Hull motioned to pay all bills as presented, Mr. Eibling seconded with all voting aye. Mr.Vermillion
moved to adjourn with Mr.Eibling seconding, all voting aye. Meeting adjourned until the next regular
meeting scheduled for Monday April 8, 2024 at 7:00 pm.

Wesley J. Potter, Fiscal Officer




